
SDMC Meeting Minutes
Date: October 30th, 2024
Start Time: 3:52 p.m.

SDMC meeting began at 3:52pm. Committee members in attendance are listed on the sign in sheet. The 
primary purpose of this meeting is to discuss where we are currently at as a campus and what action steps 
we are taking to ensure our students are receiving high quality instruction. Our focus is for our Emergent 
Bilingual students to make growth in their English language proficiency along with focusing on student 
achievement.

Committee members discussed parent involvement and the potential for parents to help implement new 
initiatives and support with students practicing activities to promote their growth with learning the 
English language along with digital resources and literacy to use at home through Summit KI2.

We are currently working on continuing our implementation of Summit KI2 at school, but we will need 
some support with volunteers to assist with morning duty in order for students to utilize this time in our 
STEAM lab. We will be scheduling a PTO meeting next week to ask parent volunteers for their input on 
supporting our students with a technology time in the morning to assist with their practice on the Summit 
KI2 platform.

In addition, we are wanting to start a parent workshop for our Early Childhood parents along with parents 
of our emergent bilingual students to support the use of English at home. We will include a component of 
this during next week’s Coffee with the Principal on Wednesday. Mrs. Davila, Teacher Specialist and 
Early Childhood Administrator, will work with Ms. Stevenson on providing parents with activities and 
make-and-takes for parents to use as they work with their children at home as these activities promote 
important areas in which PreK 3 and 4 year olds must acquire (foundational skills).

Monster Math is Thursday, October 31st. We will be having a book parade the last 30 minutes of the 
instructional day that allows for students to dress up as their favorite book character that they are learning 
about in class.

We will need more candy for the trunk or treat and Monster Math Night. Ms. Edna, PTO president, 
informed the committee that she can assist in buying candy from Sam’s Club but we have to let teachers 
know to remind parents. The committee discussed that we will give 2-3 pieces for students as they 
participate in the games. The following grade levels will be staying for Monster Math Night which 
include PK-lst, SPED, 4th grade, Ms. Omer, and both fifth grade teachers.

For events, we will need to buy more tables to host family nights along with table clothes, incentives, and 
other items for teachers, staff, and families. We will revisit as a team on Friday to determine other campus 
needs for events, beautification, and building partnerships.

All committee members were in agreement with the items discussed and next steps in supporting the 
campus along with facilitating next week’s PTO meeting. Members signed for attendance and meeting 
adjourned at 4:32 p.m.

End Time: 4:32 p.m.


